
General PTO Meeting Minutes -- December 9, 2021 6:30 PM 

Agenda Item Discussion Action Items  

Round table  ● Do you have ideas or concerns that you want put 
on next month’s agenda? 
○ Discussed the community roundtable about 

student behavior that occurred on Dec 8th. 
Future agenda item - how can the PTO 
support the students, teachers, and 
administration to help with these efforts? 
Some ideas may tie-in to the utilization of 
extra funds. 

 

GGRR Wrap 
Up 
 

- Facebook post Thank you to business 
sponsors 

- Sign Thank you cards (have classrooms sign) 
- Corky’s bill.  
- For next year - consolidate deposit to bank 

*And ask ahead of time to waive fee (send 
treasurer to bank to ask for sponsorship).  

Bonnie - will do printed thank 
you’s 
Lisa - will do  Facebook thank 
you 
Andrea - pay Corkys, bank 
deposit - DONE 

Yearbooks 
 

● Pre-orders 
 

Lisa will ask Theresa to send 
reminder email.  

Fall Scholastic 
Book Fair 

● All done, no follow up needed  

Safe routes to 
school 

● Jason Ludwingson from the City of La Crescent 
requested a meeting to get the PTO involved with 
the Safe Routes to School project, wanting more 
elementary parent input. Lisa met with him 12/2. 

● The project at the 2 elementary intersections on 
Elm St (where the paint & temporary sitcks/cones 
were) was not approved by the county. They 
received overall negative feedback from the 
survey, but low number of responses. 

● Jason/city would like more input from the 
community, and especially elementary school 
families.  

Lisa will email the city of La 
Crescent Safe Routes to School 
plan.  
ALL - please take a look and 
come prepared to discuss at 
January meeting 

Fund Balance 
Brainstorm 

● After much discussion - group would like to focus 
first on artwork installation 
○ ask Mrs. Baudek if she’s interested or would 

want to bring someone in? 
○ Mr Copp gave tour of space by entryway 

● Poll / survey send to teachers & school 
leadership for ideas for remaining extra funds 
after art project 
○ Alternative seating ‘library’ (wobbly stools, 

balance balls, etc) 
○ other? 

● Middle school playground equip (ninja warrior 
themed) (outdoor exercise equip) Possibly 
collaborate with HCP. – group decided to wait on 
this until after art project, possible next year 
project 

-Lisa will email Mrs. Baudek and 
elementary leadership team 
-Janelle - will you help make a 
survey/poll for teachers? 
-Bonnie will touch base with 5th 
& 6th grade teachers/admin  



● Give $500 to 5th & 6th grade classes to offset 
cost of field trip just this year since they didn’t get 
the usual 4th grade field trips due to COVID but 
they still raised GGRR money K-4th grade. 

BBTL, Family 
Fun Night 

● Will not do Family Fun Night this year due to 
COVID, and instead focus onthe walk around the 
world event. 

● Will ask teachers/leadership about doing 
modified BBTL with recorded book readings, or 
in-person visits to the school/classes during the 
school day 

Lisa email school leadership 
about BBTL 

Teacher 
appreciation 

Would like to provide snacks/treats/beverages to 
teachers & staff at elementary & secondary 
schools 

Also ask students to fill out a sheet why they like their 
teacher 

-Bonnie filled out Thrivent Action 
Team Grant to fund snacks for 
secondary school 
-Lisa will fill out Thrivent Action 
Team Grant and Kwik Trip 
donation request to fund snacks 
for elementary staff 
-Bonnie will work on sheet for 
students to fill out 
-Can we get a list of all staff 
names and what they do? 
-Planning for January 24th 
teacher work day 

Next Meeting: Thursday Jan 13th 6:30 in person 

 

Attendance: 

Name Role Attendance 

Lisa Mahoney President x 

Nicole Schmit  Vice President x 

Janelle Ramaker Secretary  

Andrea Spencer  Treasurer x 

Kelly Norsten Co-treasurer x 

Bonnie Martin  Past President x 

Ann Sylvester Director x 

Leah Webber Director  

Jeffrey Copp Principal  

 


